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THE ROSARY WILL BE RECITED AT 6:30pm BEFORE THE 

SEPTEMBER COUNCIL MEETING AT THE STATUE OF MARY IN 

THE CIRCLE IN FRONT OF CHURCH WEATHER PERMITTING 
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COUNCIL MEETING   

SEPTEMBER 11, ’14 

 

The next meeting of the Council 

will take place in the Watson 

Room located in the lower 

church hall. 

The meeting will begin at 

7:00pm. 

 

FROM THE GRAND 

KNIGHT: 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

I know that sometimes I must 

sound like a broken record 

asking members to mark their 

calendars with the dates of 

upcoming events that depend 

on their time to be successful.   

Well it’s getting to be that time 

again, the DD Tootsie Roll Drive 

is right around the corner.  We 

face some new challenges this 

year. Creve Coeur is no longer 

allowing soliciting on the islands 

at intersections.  This will take us 

off the corners at Fee Fee and 

Olive and Mason and Olive.  

The Good news is we’ve added 

a couple extra store fronts to 

solicit.  We’ll need to fill all of 

the 140+ time slots to meet our 

$15,000 goal this year. As a 

side note with any luck we’ll 

have a speaker from Cardinal 

Glennon at the September 

council meeting. 

The Knights are involved in other 

upcoming projects, the Parish 

Picnic on October 4th and the 

Fall Food event (a tune up for 

our Lenten Fish Fry drive thru).  

The Knights have always been 

successful in our projects and 

that is due to our members, they 

care.  Yes, it is sometimes 

awkward continuously asking 

for members time but we’re a 

service organization that’s what 

we do.   Looking over the recent 

statement from the annual 

convention our council was 

listed as having the second 

highest total in the state for the 

Meet Life project, which is 

saying alot considering there 

are councils considerably larger 

than ours.   

As a final note don’t forget to 

contact your senator and state 

representative regarding the 

veto override for the 72 hour 

waiting period and the tax 

credits for pregnancy resource 

centers.  The date of the vote is 

September 10th.   

And lastly we need to fill the 

shoes of Jeff Grotegeers as 

Council Director.  If you have a 

desire or time to take on any of 

the responsibilities listed below 

please contact me!  Jeff has 

handled these for over 10 years.  

It’s time to share the fun.  The 

intent is to try to keep the term 

of the Council Director a term 

not a sentence. 

1. Carries out planned 

council activities 

2. Develops new activities 

as needed. 

3. Selects chairmen for 

specific projects as 

needed. 

4. Communicates progress 

on activities to the 

officers and 

membership. 

5. Publicizes activities as 

necessary in council and 

community publications. 

6. Addresses problems 

that arise in 

implementing activities 

http://www.iwknights.com/
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and seeks the advice of 

the Program Director. 

7. Ensures that adequate 

planning occurs to 

ensure a project’s 

success. 

8. Completes the follow-

up project report forms. 

9. Writes articles as 

necessary after council 

functions. 

 

Fraternally yours, 

 

Don Mueller  

Grand Knight 

 

LADIES AUXILIARY 

MEMBERS: 

  

Greetings Ladies, 

  

Welcome back! I hope you all 

had a relaxing and fun filled 

summer. Our May dinner was 

well attended at the 

"Scarecrow". Yes, ladies that 

was over 3 months ago. Don't 

know where the time goes. But it 

sure moves fast. 

 In June the Knights celebrated 

25 years, beginning with Mass 

followed with a dinner at 

Patrick's.  It began with a slide 

presentation of pictures from the 

beginning in 1989 till 2014.  

And everyone will remember 

the rain, lots of rain.  In July the 

Family picnic was held with lots 

of heat, good food and 

laughter.  The annual golf 

tournament was a busy day.  

Thanks to Jeff Grotegeers and 

his committee for all their work. 

Plus a special thanks to Carol 

Grotegeers and Toni Faller for 

working the check-in tables. 

Also thanks to Stan Mengwasser 

for helping out at the tables. 

I want to thank Georgia 

Crenshaw for taking care of the 

"Yarn Project". This past 

summer, she reports lots of 

yarns collected.  Thanks to 

everyone who donated to this 

cause. 

Toni Faller has stepped into the 

Vice -President position for the 

coming year. And Julie Bray has 

volunteered to be the Co-Host 

for the dessert table at the 

Lenten fish fry’s.  Thank you Toni 

and Julie for filling these 

positions.  

Our first meeting will be on 

Thursday, September 11th in the 

lower church hall at 7pm.  

Please give some thought to 

speakers, activities and fund 

raisers for the coming year.  We 

welcome everyone’s ideas no 

matter how Big or small.  

Things coming up: 

Blood Drive - Saturday 

September 13, and  

Felice Cuores Dance -  

Saturday, September 13, 

Vocation Rosary Sunday, 

September 21 after 8:45 Mass, 

The Festivals of Ministries - 

Saturday September 

27 and Sunday September 

28 after all Masses. 

Refreshments for September 

meeting - Toni Faller and Joan 

Mengwasser 

Bring your Service Hour sheets. 

Looking forward to an active 

year. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Joan  Mengwasser  

Ladies Auxiliary President 

 

LADIES AUXILIARY 

BIRTHDAYS: 

 

September 

 

Carol Grotegeers 

Pat Hoepfner 

Dianne Eifler  

 

 

Happy Birthday to You! 
 

 

KEEP THEM IN YOUR 

PRAYERS: 

 

Ladies Auxiliary Members: 

 

Kay Villagran 

Jo DiCampo 

Doris Beuttenmuller 

 

Please keep them in your 

prayers. 

 

BENEDICTION: 

 

Join your fellow Knights for 

Benediction at 8:45p.m. 

preceded by the Chaplet of 

Divine Mercy and Sacred Heart 

Litany at 8:30p.m. every 

Wednesday at Incarnate Word 

Church. 
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See article in this newsletter 

from the Family Director for 

more information concerning 

Adoration/Benediction. 

ROSARY FOR 

VOCATIONS:   

SEPTEMBER 21, ’14 

 

We will pray our rosary for 

Vocations on Sunday, 

September 21st, after the 

8:45a.m. Mass. All members 

are welcomed to spend an 

extra 15 minutes after Mass to 

recite the rosary, so please plan 

to join us. 

 

KNIGHTS BIRTHDAYS: 

 

September 

 

Robert Poelker 

George Hage 

Scott Arbaugh 

 

 

George Whitworth 

Stephen Eschbacher 

Charles Stanley 

Jeff Menard 

Nick Zak 

George Mehlick 

 

Happy Birthday to you all and 

may you have many more to 

come. 

 

 

 

KEEP THEM IN YOUR 

PRAYERS: 

 

Father Timothy Vowels 

Jay Conniff 

Lou Juranas 

Richard Rahubka  

Earl Ikemeyer 

Donald Mohrmann 

Harry Dunn 

Charlie Stanley 

Larry Hoepfner 

 

Please pray for your brother 

Knights and may their illnesses 

and pains subside and may they 

get on the road to a speedy 

recovery very soon. May God 

be with you and guide you to a 

full recovery.  

 

VINCE BRUNS, 

APRIL 27, 1934 -   

AUGUST 11, 2014: 

 

Our fellow Brother, Vince Bruns 

passed away on August 11, 

2014.  

Vince was an active member in 

the Council activities before his 

illness.  

He was the founder of the IW 

Blood Drive and was 

chairperson of this activity for 

over 10 years, He spent hours in 

the kitchen during the Fish Fry in 

making of the spaghetti. He 

devoted a considerable amount 

of time at the Marianist 

Monastery working in their 

gardens. His passing leaves a 

great void in the Council’s 

membership. 

He will be dearly missed by his 

wife, Shirley, his family and by 

his fellow Knights of Columbus. 

The Council members would like 

to express their sympathy to 

Shirley and his family.  

May his soul rest in peace. 

 

FELICE CUORES:  

 

ARE YOU READY? 

 

The first dance for the 

2014-2015 season will be 

on Saturday, September 13, 

2014 

 

As always dances are held at St 

Clare of Assisi School,  

15642 Clayton Rd. in Ellisville. 

The dances begin at 7:00 pm 

and end at 10:00 pm. 

Be sure to sign in for Council 

9981 and sign up for a job. If 

you can only work a few hours 

come for set up (at 6:30pm)  

or clean up (at 9:45pm). 

 

PLEASE REVIEW THE 

FELICE CUORES RULES 

 

1) Doors open at 6:30pm – no 

one will be permitted to 

enter early. 

2) Legal photo ID is required. 

3) Guests will be courteous 

and thoughtful of others – no 

running, fighting, or 

disruptive arguing. 

4) Modest dress with shoes or 

sandals is required. 

 No tank tops, muscle shirts, 

short shorts or mini skirts. 
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5) No food or beverage may 

be brought in unless 

approved prior to the event.  

6) Absolutely no food or drink 

may be taken home. 

7) All coats, hats and purses 

must be marked with name 

and phone number.  

 

ANYONE BREAKING THESE  

RULES MAY BE ASKED TO  

LEAVE AND MAY NOT BE 

WELCOMED AT FUTURE 

PARTIES.  

 

Questions? Contact: Bill or Jan 

Lukas 636.537.9801, 

Gerry Villaire 636.391.1620, or 

Ron Weiss 314.537.6352 

 

PRO-LIFE EVENT: 

 

Our Knights of Columbus 

Council will be conducting their 

annual Pro-Life fundraiser, 

Savers of Life, after the 

weekend Masses of September 

13th and 14th. All proceeds will 

be donated to “THRIVE”. Their 

continued fight against abortion 

has significantly reduced the 

number of abortions.  Please 

volunteer to work after one of 

the weekend Masses. 

 

Thanks, 

Jim Melka      

Prolife Chair 

 

2014 GOLF 

TOURNAMENT: 

 

The Council’s Annual Golf 

Tournament for 2014 was held 

at Sunset Hills Golf Course on 

Saturday, August 9th, 2014.  

The tournament was a huge 

success. The weather was 

great, the play on the course 

was steady and everyone 

enjoyed the various games that 

were on the course. The meal 

was good, the silent auction 

went well and a poll was taken 

and everyone in attendance 

said that they would play again 

next year. 

I want to thank all of the 

committee members for their 

hard work and in making this a 

great success for all of our 

charities. 

We raised $7,687.00 that will 

be distributed to the three 

charities in the help of kids that 

need our support. 

To all that participated in one 

way or another, “THANK YOU” 

for your support and generosity. 

We will see you all again in 

2015. 

  

BLOOD DRIVE: 

 

The next blood drive will be 

held on Saturday, September 

13th from 7:30am to 1:00pm in 

the lower church hall. 

There is a need of volunteers to 

help sign up donors after all the 

Masses on the weekend of 

September 6th and 7th. 

Please come by and help save a 

life.  The life that you save might 

be yours! 

If you can volunteer some time 

to help sign up donors and 

either setup or cleanup the day 

of the Blood Drive, call either 

Jeff Grotegeers at 636-394-

9485 or Don Mueller at 314-

439-9755. 

 

CHARITY DRIVERS 

NEEDED: 

 

McArthur’s Bakery is making 

their Day-Old products - 

each Friday 

and Saturday - available to 

the IW Knights for delivery to a 

charity of our choice. 

On Sunday mornings 

(between 7AM to 10AM) 

an IW Knight will need to pick-

up the pastries  

and bread for delivery to: 

Missionaries of Charity  

3629 Cottage Ave 

St. Louis, MO 63113 

(314) 533-2777  

 

DIRECTIONS:  
Highway 40 to N Grand,  

Northbound to Cottage Ave  

Left (west) two blocks to N. 

Spring Ave. NE corner - park in 

fenced lot in the rear. 

If the rear door is not open, go 

to the West-side door 

And find the Deacon or a Nun 

to make the delivery. 

(Approximately 1/2 mile north of 

The Fox Theater) 

We are seeking to build a 

rotation list of 6 to 8 Knights in 

order to handle the weekly 

pick-up & delivery. 

If you can volunteer, please call 

or e-mail: 

Rob Schultz (314) 973-2373 or 

rmschultz@reagan.com or Steve 

Dickhut at (314) 409-6774 or 

ShowMeSteve@gmail.com. 

 

 

tel:%28314%29%20533-2777
mailto:rmschultz@reagan.com?subject=Charity%20Drivers
mailto:ShowMeSteve@gmail.com?subject=Charity%20Drivers
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PRAYER FOR 

VOCATIONS: 

 

Please remember the following 

prayer whenever possible for 

the benefit of Church Vocations. 

Heavenly Father, bless your 

Church with an abundance of 

holy and zealous priests, 

deacons, brothers and sisters. 

Give those you have called to 

the married state and those you 

have chosen to live as single 

persons in the world, the special 

graces that their lives require. 

Form us all in the likeness of 

your Son so that in Him, with 

Him and through Him, we may 

love you more deeply and serve 

you more faithfully, always and 

everywhere. 

With Mary, we ask this through 

Christ our Lord. 

 

FOR THE GOOD OF 

THE ORDER: 

 

If any Knight knows of a Brother 

Knight who is sick or if there was 

a death of a member, or in a 

member’s immediate family, 

please contact Charles Shikany 

at 314-469-1512 to organize 

support.  

The Knights are committed to 

assist any widow of a deceased 

Knight.  If you know a widow of 

a Brother Knight or a member in 

need, please contact our Grand 

Knight, Don Mueller at 314-

439-9755 .  
 

MEMBERSHIP 

DIRECTOR:  

 

You know a Catholic gentleman 

who would be a fine addition to 

our Council!!!  Have you invited 

him to join?  If not, please 

extend the invitation ----- if you 

have asked ----- please again 

invite him to join.  You are 

providing an opportunity for 

entry into the finest Catholic 

Fraternity in the world.  If you 

wish assistance, contact Rob 

Schultz, Membership Director. 

 

EDITOR IN CHIEF: 

 

Please help in assisting me in the 

publishing of this newsletter by 

providing me feedback on the 

newsletter and by submitting 

your monthly column as early as 

possible. 

Any member of the Council can 

submit articles for the monthly 

newsletter. If you have an article 

to submit, please forward it to 

me by the deadline for 

newsletter articles.  

 

Jeff Grotegeers 

1255 Richland Meadows Dr. 

Ballwin, Mo. 63021 

or e-mail to: 

gcgrote@gmail.com 

 

DEADLINE FOR 

NEWSLETTER ARTICLES: 

 

For the October 2014 

newsletter, the deadline will be 

September 27, 2014. 

 

BITS & PIECES: 

Medical terminology  

Artery -- Study of paintings 

Bacteria -- Back door of 

cafeteria 

Barium -- What doctors do 

when treatment fails 

Bowel -- Letter like A.E.I.O.U 

Caesarean section -- District in 

Rome 

Cat scan -- Searching for kitty 

Cauterize -- Made eye contact 

with her 

Colic -- Sheep dog 

Coma -- A punctuation mark 

Congenital -- Friendly 

D&C -- Where Washington is 

Diarrhea -- Journal of daily 

events 

Dilate -- To live long 

Enema -- Not a friend 

Fester -- Quicker 

Fibula -- A small lie 

G.I. Series -- Soldiers' ball 

game 

Grippe -- Suitcase 

Hangnail -- Coathook 

Impotent -- Distinguished, well 

known 

Intense pain -- Torture in a 

teepee 

Labor pain -- Got hurt at work 

Medical staff -- Doctor's cane 

Morbid -- Higher offer 

Nitrate -- Cheaper than day 

rate 

Node -- Was aware of 

Outpatient -- Person who had 

fainted 

Pelvis -- Cousin of Elvis 

Post operative -- Letter carrier 

mailto:gcgrote@gmail.com
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Protein -- Favoring young 

people 

Rectum -- It almost killed him 

Recovery room -- Place to do 

upholstery 

Rheumatic -- Amorous 

Scar -- Rolled tobacco leaf 

Secretion -- Hiding anything 

Seizure -- Roman emperor 

Serology -- Study of knighthood 

Tablet -- Small table 

Terminal illness -- Sickness at 

airport 

Tibia -- Country in North Africa 

Tumor -- An extra pair 

Urine -- Opposite of you're out 

Varicose -- Located nearby 

Vein -- Conceited 

Signs & Notices  

On a Plumbers truck: "We 

repair what your husband 

fixed." 

 

On the trucks of a local 

plumbing company: "Don't 

sleep with a drip. Call your 

plumber." 

 

Pizza shop slogan: "7 days 

without pizza makes one 

weak." 

 

Door of a plastic surgeon's 

office: "Hello. Can we pick your 

nose?" 

 

At a towing company: "We 

don't charge an arm and a leg. 

We want tows." 

 

In a non-smoking area: "If we 

see smoke, we will assume you 

are on fire and take appropriate 

action." 

 

On a maternity room door: 

"Push. Push. Push." 

 

At an optometrist's office: "If 

you don't see what you're 

looking for, you've come to the 

right place." 

 

On a taxidermist's window: 

"We really know our stuff." 

 

In a podiatrist's office: "Time 

wounds all heels." 

 

On a fence: "Salesmen 

welcome! Dog food is 

expensive." 

 

At the electric company: "We 

would be de-lighted if you send 

in your bill. However, if you 

don't, you will be." 

 

In a restaurant window: "Don't 

stand there and be hungry. 

Come on in and get fed up." 

 

In the front yard of a funeral 

home: "Drive carefully. We'll 

wait" 

Wash. Biol. Surv.  

According to the Knight-Ridder 

News Service, the inscription on 

the 

metal bands used by the U.S. 

Department of the Interior to tag 

migratory birds has been 

changed. The bands used to 

bear the address 

of the Washington Biological 

Survey, abbreviated: 

 

Wash. Biol. Surv. 

 

until the agency received the 

following letter from an 

Arkansas 

camper: 

 

"Dear Sirs: 

 

While camping last week I shot 

one of your birds. I think it was a 

crow. I followed the cooking 

instructions on the leg tag and I 

want to 

tell you, it was horrible." 

 

The bands are now marked Fish 

and Wildlife Service. 
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Jeff Grotegeers is tendering his resignation as Council Director. Anyone that would be interested in helping 

with the duties of the Council Director contact Jeff at mgcgrote@gmail.com 

 

 

Below are the duties of the Council Director: 

 

10.  Carries out planned council activities 

11. Develops new activities as needed. 

12. Selects chairmen for specific projects as needed. 

13. Communicates progress on activities to the officers and membership. 

14. Publicizes activities as necessary in council and community publications. 

15. Addresses problems that arise in implementing activities and seeks the advice of the Program Director. 

16. Ensures that adequate planning occurs to ensure a project’s success. 

17. Completes the follow-up project report forms. 

18. Writes articles as necessary after council functions. 

19. Attends council meetings and executive board meetings and gives updates on Council Area activities. 

20. Attends all Council area activities if possible. 

21. Shares information and advice with the other program chairmen as necessary. 

22. Ensures that all activities to be held in the council facilities are scheduled on the calendar. 

23. Reports on all activities to the Program Director. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:mgcgrote@gmail.com?subject=helping%20with%20Council%20Director%20duties
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NOVEMBER KNIGHTS: 

 
In early November our council will stage two TEST events.  Both are new events.  The first, a KofC/Dierbergs BBQ Joint 
Venture (weekend of November 1st & 2nd).  The second is a single Friday Night Food Episode "drive-thru only" event 
on November 7th). 
As you may know, work is underway to prepare a strategic business plan for the council.  The plan proposes a 3 to 4 year 
phase-in period.  A critical part of the plan calls for the elimination the BBQ at Four Seasons Shopping Center. So it is 
important to develop a plan to create new opportunities for increased council revenue. 
   
The KofC/Dierbergs BBQ event is intended to replace not only the Four Season BBQ but also its companion Lest We 
Forget event - which is our only major patriotic function.  The net proceeds from this joint venture event will be donated to 
the same charitable organization we supported last year - This Able Veteran (TAV).  This is the organization which trains 
service dogs to support veterans experiencing Traumatic Brain Injury (TBI) and Post Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD). 
 

Essentially, Dierbergs will perform the majority of the work by smoking, preparing and serving the BBQ food.  The 
basic job of the IW Knights, along with possible partner councils, is promotional.  The Knight’s job is to advertise via 
bulletins, social media outlets and word-of-mouth.   The Knights will receive a charitable donation of $1.00 per pound on 
meat products which we will in-turn donate to TAV.   Dierbergs will accept orders in person, via their web site and our 
newly redesigned mobile web site.   

We will provide all our members the web address of the mobile web site along with a promotional piece about the 
patriotic charitable cause we are supporting.  We would ask that you forward the information to a plethora of your local 
contacts.  And, here are two important facts: 
 

1) The 2-day event is being planned around popular football games in order to promote the idea of suggesting to our 
patriotic charitable customers to plan their own event around: 

a. Nov 1st    Vanderbilt at Mizzou game 
b. Nov 2nd   Rams at San Francisco game 

 
2) We will ask two neighboring councils to join us - Ascension and Cardinal Ritter (i.e. St Monica, St. Richard and 

possibly St John Bosco).   If they join us, Dierbergs will offer the event through four stores along Olive/Clarkson 
corridor (i.e. Craig Rd., Mason Rd., Four Seasons and Baxter Rd.) 

 
The reason we refer to the event as a TEST is because Dierbergs is willing to extend the event through at least 10 stores 
in St. Louis and St. Charles counties. With this coverage we can ask 25 or 30 councils to join us.  So, with the looming 
potential for such a large event we feel the concept should be tested before we go with a full roll-out. 
 
On the other-hand, we have also labeled the November 7th Friday Night Food Episode as a TEST for these different 
reasons: 
 

1) This event is an exploratory, logistical test-run for the launch of "Drive-Thru Lane" to be added to our Lenten Fish 
Fry starting next February 

 
2) We will introduce several menu items which might be popular next year should we launch the 

proposed 4th Friday Summer Series of (3) outside food events. 
 
We recognize that November 7th seems late in the Fall, but here are three thoughts we considered as we planned an 
early November outside event when it became evident that Nov. 7th was the earliest Fall date available: 
 

1) The strategy is Drive-Thru ONLY (however, during the Summer Series events we may consider providing an 
outside seating option) 

 
2) We will offer primarily a sandwich/taco driven menu (e.g. Cajun cod, Pulled pork, Louisiana Shrimp Po-boy, a 

tilapia or cod fish taco and smoked BBQ Ribs with sides of slaw, CW baked beans and chips).  One new factor, 
which we previously did not include, will be the addition of better quality sandwich bread. 
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3) If we intend to experiment with a "Drive-Thru" lane for the Lenten Fish Fry and Summer Series - November 7th is 
our latest and thus only practical chance to experiment with the configuration and logistical issues before the start 
of the 2015 Fish Fry.  Ash Wednesday is February 18th, so our first fish fry is Friday February13th. 

 
Finally, our promotional pitch to the IW parishioners will be: Please HELP US test two newly created events - the 

KofC/Dierbergs BBQ JV and the Fall Outside Food event.  Consider this idea: Plan a Fall football and food event for one 
or both of the two November weekends.  
   
Doing so accomplishes several things:  
 

1) You can host a fun event for friends and family 
2) Watch the local teams compete and,  
3) support our wounded military veterans. 
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FROM THE FAMILY DIRECTOR: 

 

Dear fellow Knights of Columbus 9981 members, 

 

 I am writing you today regarding the Wednesday Night Adoration / Benediction at Incarnate Word Church.  

As long as I have been attending the weekly benediction at IW, attendance has been very low, with the exception of 

the Life Teen night on the first Wednesday.  The most people I have seen at the Wednesday Night Adoration / 

Benediction is five (5) and often times only one or two others attend, in addition to Deacon Stallings and me. 

   

Doesn't our Lord in the form of the Blessed Sacrament deserve better than this? For as I wrote in a Big B Files 

commentary on Monday, July 23, 2012........ 

 

"Let me begin this Big B File by addressing those of you who think that all Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament, 

also known as Eucharistic Adoration, is just sitting in a church for an hour doing absolutely nothing by asking you 

all this question . . . When you are at Mass and you go up for communion, what is that you receive . . . just a 

piece of bread or what?  Let me repeat that . . . When you are at Mass and you go up for communion, what is 

that you receive . . . just a piece of bread or what?  The answer is that it is much more than that. As Jesus Christ 

himself said at the Last Supper and as the priest says in the consecration at Mass, he says the following: “Take 

this all of you and eat of it, for this is my body, which will be given up for you.”  Let me repeat that . . . “Take this 

all of you and eat of it, for this is my body, which will be given up for you.”  The high priest himself, Jesus Christ, 

said those very words at the Last Supper, which was the first Eucharist.  The Eucharist is Jesus himself. Wherever 

the Eucharist is present, that Jesus is himself present." 
- Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament a.k.a. Eucharistic Adoration 

- Big B Files - Monday, July 23, 2012 

  After all, aren’t we as Knights supposed to serve as an inspiration to our parish, community, and fellow Knights (as it 

says on the bottom of the Knight of the Month Award)?  Also, aren't we as Knights supposed to be among the biggest 

promoters of devotions such as Eucharistic adoration (which a good number of Knights do currently) and the 

Wednesday night benediction here at IW. 

If the youth from LifeTeen can fill up the church on the first Wednesday for Benediction, then why can’t the 

Knights of Columbus Council #9981 have a good size turnout on the other Wednesday nights as well and fill up an 1/8th 

or even 1/4th of the church, including our families. So I beg of you, please attend Wednesday night benediction here at 

IW and tell others inside and outside the parish about it as well. 

 

Sincerely Yours in Christ, 

 

 

Mr. Bryan V. Hewing 

Family Director, Incarnate Word Knights of Columbus Council #9981 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://bigbfiles.wordpress.com/2012/07/23/adoration/
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Recording Secretary Meeting Notes 

Of Thursday, Aug 14, 2014 

Council #9981 Meeting 

 

Grand Knight Don Mueller called meeting to order at 7:00 pm 

 

 

Chaplain,   Fr. James Sullivan   excused  

Grand Knight,   Don Mueller    present 

Deputy Grand  Knight   Bill Davis   present 

Chancellor   Chris Williams  present 

Recorder   Kevin Stanley   present 

Treasurer   Jeff West   present 

Advocate   Barry Sullivan   present 

Warden   Brian Lewis   absent 

Inside Guard   Ronald Weiss   present 

Outside Guard ,   Denis Demeter  absent 

Trustee 1yr   Dave Goetz   present 

Trustee 2yr   Scott Arbaugh   excused 

Trustee 3yr   Stan Mengwasser  excused 

Financial Secretary  Gene Fallert   present 

Lecturer   Nicholas Zak   present 

District Deputy  (Interim) Bill Smith  present  

 

The minutes from July meeting were accepted and approved by the Council. 

 

Grand Knight Report 

 Turnout for the Golf Tournament was excellent 

 Jeff is requesting a replacement for the Council Director role 

 Silver Rose Run is next Thursday 

 Next blood drive is scheduled for September. May combine with Be the Match 

 

Membership Rob Schulz:   

 Thomas Patchan is looking to transfer into Council 9981. 

 

Treasurer: Jeff  West  

 As of end of end of July 2014 

o Previous Balance: $31,198 

o Deposits - $2,622 

o Less Check Clear - $2,037 

o Bank Balance - $31,782 

o Outstanding checks - $2,503 

o Net Funds Available - $29,279 

 

Finance Secretary:  Gene Fallert  

 Income - $2,576  

 Disbursements - $4,490 
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 Savings - $26,018 

Trustees Report:  Stan Mengwasser, Scott Arbaugh, Dave Goetz 

 Scott and Dave will be putting out the charitable contribution suggestion list 

 September 6th event – Welcome Home Vets. Assembly is trying to organize participants. Expecting 

~2,000 attendees.  Walmart has donated hotdogs, hamburgers, etc. 

 

Deputy Grand Knight – Bill Davis 

 

Pro life: Jim Melka  

 Silver Rose Run – Scheduled for August 21th at 7:30pm. Need Knights to attend at 7:15pm and will 

hand out prayer sheets. Jim is planning not to involve ordained ministers in order to keep it as simple as 

possible. 

 

Third Sunday: Larry Hoepfner   

 Sunday,  August 17th 

 

Evangelization: Ted Juen  

 No report. 

 

Community Director: John Owens 

 Jim Ressler – Aug 23rd is the next trash pickup. Looking for 8 volunteers.  

 

Felice Coeur: Ron Weiss:  

 First dance is September 13th 

 

Family Director: Brian Hewing 

 Fifth Sunday is August 31st.  Donuts and bagels will be served. 

 Picnic was well attended (66 attendees ) 

 

Youth Director:  Chris Vaughn 

 No report. 

 

Council Director: Jeff Grotegeers 

 Blood Drive - September 13th in the lower church hall 

 Jeff thanked all of the members who participated in the golf tournament. There were 21 foursomes and a 

great time was had by all.  

 Rosary will be said for Vince Bruns 

 

Church Director: Steve Dickhut 

Rob Schultz  

o September 6th from 10:00am to 2:00pm Monsignor Michael Witt evangelizes to the students 

from Washington University at All Saints Parish.  Rob is seeking support from anyone who 

wants to help out.  

o On September 27th, Thrive is having a dinner. Rob handed out a flyer. 

Eric Bergmann 

o Dierbergs will be supporting the Lest We Forget Event November 1st & 2nd.  They will provide 

the meat and barbeque.  Just mention you are with the Knights of Columbus for us to get credit. 
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Steve read from the letter to Father Vowels describing the business plan. 

o Discontinue 4 Seasons Barbeque 

o Expand Fish Fry with a makeover and rebrand character to a Cajun style 

o Convert pre-lenten fish fry to a Mardi Gras theme (can serve meat) 

o Initiate Fall Food Event 

o Drive thru for the Fish Fry 

 

Condolence Director: Charlie Schikany 

 No report. 

 

District Deputy: (Interim) Bill Smith  

 Membership drive change – top recruiter will have all expenses paid trip to Philadelphia next year 

 Rob Schulz and Scott Arbaugh earned a Pope Francis book for recruiting 

 

Chaplain’s remarks: Fr Sullivan  

 No remarks.  

 

Unfinished business:   

 None 

 

New business: 

 DD Drive is scheduled for October 10th, 11th & 12th 

 Larry Hoepfner suggested that we commemorate a plaque for the Knights who had died recently.   

 

Field Agent Report: 

 No report. 

 

For the Good of the Order: 

  Zach Myslinski won the 50-50 raffle 

 Grand Knight, Don Mueller adjourned the meeting at 8:15 pm. The next Council meeting will be held 

on Thursday, September 11th, at 7:00 pm in the Watson Room in the lower church hall.  
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2013 - 2014 Council Officers 

 

Chaplain Fr. James Sullivan 314-576-5366   

Grand Knight Donald Mueller 314-439-9755  donmo3@gmail.com 
Deputy Grand Knight William Davis 314-469-8962  stltrojan@sbcglobal.net 

Chancellor Christopher Williams 314-576-0878  cwilliams_123@sbcglobal.net 
Recorder Kevin Stanley 314-434-9828  stanely_k@ociweb.com 
Treasurer Jeff West  636-725-1251  jeff.west@McKesson.com 
Advocate Barry Sullivan 314-542-9616  lwsullivan@aol.com 
Warden Brian Lewis  314-878-1870  brian.lewis.stl@mac.com 
Inside Guard Ronald Weiss 314-878-8358  rons39ford@yahoo.com  
Outside Guard Denis Demeter 314-249-8295  denis.demeter@yahoo.com 

Trustee 1yr Stan Mengwasser 314-469-1713  stan@bmmlpccpa.com 

Trustee 2yr Scott Arbaugh 314-542-9984  sarba64076@aol.com 
Trustee 3yr David Goetz  314-740-5491  dkgtz67@gmail.com 
Financial Secretary Gene Fallert  573-535-9507  gene@fallert.net 
Lecturer Nicholas Zak 314-205-1425  zaknd@sbcglobal.net 
  

Directors 
 

Church Director Steve Dickhut 314-409-6774  showmesteve@gmail.com 
Council Director Jeff Grotegeers 636-394-9485 gcgrote@gmail.com  
Community Director John Owens  314-205-8513  gr0044@msn.com 
Youth Director Chris Vaughan 316-304-1172  chris.m.vaughn@gmail.com  
Family Director Bryan Hewing 314-791-0286  bryanhewing@hotmail.com 
Membership Director Rob Schultz  314-205-8135  mschultz@reagan.com 

           Evangelization Director   Ted Juen                           314-205-1823    tedjuen@us.ibm.com 

District Deputy 
 

Peter Nicastro  636-519-0335  nicastpj@yahoo.com 
 

Insurance Resource 
 

Field Agent  James O’Connell 314-917-1940 james.oconnell@kofc.org 
General Agent  Greg Rackers 636-625-8001 greg.rackers@kofc.org 

 
 

 

 
State Website located at: 

http://www.mokofc.org 
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Knights of Columbus 
1255 Richland Meadows Drive 

St. Louis, MO 63021 

Address Correction Requested 

 

 

 

 

          

Calendar of Events 
 

 
Council Meeting       Thursday, September 11th at 7:00PM  

Prayer for Vocations                    Sunday, September 21st after 8:45AM Mass 
 

Deadline for the October ‘14 Newsletter                         September 27th, 2014 
 

Benediction                 8:45PM Every Wednesday 
 

Blood Drive             Saturday, September 13th, 2014 
 

Parish Picnic                    Saturday, October 4th, 2014 
 

DD (Tootsie Roll) Drive         October 10th, 11th, 12th, 2014 

 


